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June 1, 2016... 
Greetings, District 7410 Rotarians!  Well, another year has slid right past 

us into the history books, and I’ve found myself engaged in a series of 

“lasts” this month - - last official club visits, last District-sponsored events, 

last newsletter.  With any tenure, it is always wise to review and then take 

stock of what needs to be planned for the future.  Here’s a list of the District-

sponsored projects, activities, and events that occurred from July through 

May of the 2015-16 Rotary year: 

 Change the World project – Club presidents were given a jar at 

their PETS training, and asked to collect just small change at their meetings 

throughout the year, periodically sending it in to The Rotary Foundation. 

Participating clubs were amazed at how fast this change built up! 

 Rotary Family Picnic – A great day in August at the Mauch Chunk 

Lake Park for food, fun, and fellowship 

 Rotary Reads Project – Clubs were invited to purchase a children’s 

book, and then arrange a date and location where they would read it. Some 

clubs’ members dressed in costumes for the readings; others offered up ad-

ditional activities, using their own creativity that resulted in a fun time for the 

children. 

 October Membership Seminar – Well-attended facilitated work-

shop, augmented by video presentations in a terrific venue (King’s College). 

This turned out to be an excellent idea-generator, which several clubs put 

into practice. 

 District Short Story Contest – This project, focused on 4th – 6th 

graders, showed off the creativity of students across our district.  Ten stories 

were selected for the 2015-16 District 7410 Short Story Book, presented at 

our April District Conference. 

 Foundation High Tea – Along with having celebrated Rotary author, 

District Governor David Forward, as the keynote speaker, we took the op-

portunity to recognize our longest-serving Rotarians (50+years) as well as 

those celebrating milestone membership years (25th, 30th, and 40th), and 

presented them with their longevity tabs, worn on their Rotary pins. 
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 Paul Harris Recognition – Seven clubs 

took advantage of PH points being offered by Dis-

trict to reach out to their communities and select 

individuals who were actively living lives that reflect-

ed “service above self”.  The selected individuals 

were honored at our April 29th District Conference. 

 District Short Story Illustration Contest – 

After the short story winners were selected, they 

were made available to high school students who 

were encouraged to create illustrations of one or 

more stories.  Eleven submissions were selected, 

one to be used as the cover art for the booklet, and 

ten others that were interleaved throughout the sto-

rybook.  Both the authors and the illustrators were 

recognized at our District Conference. 

 International Service Trip to Honduras – 

Partnering with non-profit Operation Honduras, a 

small team of Rotarians accompanied this annual 

trip to the San Pedro/Sula area of Honduras and 

spent six days building school rooms at two sites. 

Additionally, the Rotarians had the opportunity to 

assist with OH’s “Gift of Site” glasses distributions 

and also distributions of dental supplies.  The video 

report, shown at the District Conference, is availa-

ble to all clubs on request. 

 District Conference – Forty of our forty-

three clubs were represented at our 2-day event 

where they were engaged, educated, and enter-

tained.  Too many highlights to mention - - except 

who could forget the “Boar’s Head Boys”.  Way to 

go, Wyoming! 

 Rotary Day at the Ballpark – This end-of-

year fellowship and service event is scheduled for 

June 5th, and nearly 100 Rotarians and guests will 

be there to celebrate our collective good works in 

our various communities, and also continue to serve 

by collecting food from that day’s stadium at-

tendees.  A Rotary video is scheduled to be shown 

in the pre-game timeslot as well, highlighting Rotary 

in Northeastern Pennsylvania to all those present. 

Some tickets may still be available, so call the Rail-

Riders ticket office directly, if you want to join the 

fun. 

 

While we’re nearly at the end of this Rotary year, 

I can report that our membership has risen from 

1115 on July 1st, 2015 to 1168 as of this writing.  

Not only have we gained Rotarians, but we gained 

new skill sets and people wanting to provide service 

to their communities.  Our members are our real 

assets, and I leave you with the wish that all our 

club leaders will take advantage of the human capi-

tal wealth that they have at their disposal for the 

2016-17 Rotary year.  

Yours in Rotary, 

DG Barbara 

 

Membership Changes Start July 1 

Rotary’s new club invoice has changed the way that 

Rotary calculates membership growth.  With the new in-

voice process, clubs must report admissions and termina-

tions within 30 days of the event and no later than 1 Ju-

ly and 1 January for proper invoicing.  All admissions and 

terminations reported to Rotary by end of day 1 July will 

be included in the calculations for the club’s start figures 

for the new Rotary year, and also be considered in the 

calculations for 2015-16 membership achievements. 

 Rotary clubs that want new members to demonstrate 

growth in the 2016 - 17 Rotary year should give these 

new members a start date of 2 July or later.  Conversely, 

terminated members should be given a termination date 

of 1 July or sooner.  Doing so allows Rotary’s system to 

accurately record the changes in the year in which it 

should factor into membership and not inaccurately in-

crease or decrease the club’s starting figure. 

 Here is an example of how membership changes are 

calculated: 

1 July 2015— club has 100 members 

1 July 2015— club officer adds 9 members (3 have 

start dates of 15 June, 3 have start dates of 1 July, and 3 

have start dates of 2 July) 

1 July 2015 – 1 July 2016 Membership Achievement: 

106 members and an increase of 6 members (all mem-

bers added with start dates through 1 July are includ-

ed.  The 3 members that started after 1 July are not in-

cluded in the start figure but count towards the next Rota-

ry year’s numbers). 
 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR CONTINUES…. 
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—Submitted by Jackie 

Hobal, Rotary Coordinator, 

Zone 24 West 

 It’s been a horrific time in 

Northern Alberta seeing a beau-

tiful community decimated by 

“The Beast”, a wildfire that is 

still out of control in N. Alberta 

and threatening B.C. and Sas-

katchewan borders.  More than 

90.000 residents have been 

evacuated from the city.  Many 

Rotarians have lost their 

homes; thankfully there have 

been only two casualties as a 

result of fleeing the fire. 

 It has been just 5 years this 

month that fire devastated the 

City of Slave Lake and the 

memory of the floods in High 

River and Calgary are fresh.  So 

are the strategies for providing 

support. 

 Message to Rotarians from 

DG Tim Schilds 

I am sure that you are all on 

alert trying to figure out how you 

can best assist our friends in 

Fort McMurray in their time of 

need.  This afternoon I had a 

conversation with some of the 

Rotary leaders from the com-

munity.  First and foremost they 

are overwhelmed with the out-

pouring of support they have 

received from throughout the 

Rotary world and wanted me to 

express their gratitude. 

 In the short term most of 

their needs are being taken 

care of by The Red Cross and 

similar emergency response or-

ganizations.  They are aware of 

the offers of help from through-

out the district and have shared 

that with all of their club mem-

bers.  They will be sure to direct 

anyone in need of help either to 

a local Rotary club or the Dis-

trict office where we will make 

sure their needs are taken care 

of. 

 What I heard today is that 

the biggest need will be in the 

medium to long term once they 

are back in their homes and can 

assess what is needed.  That's 

where Rotary comes in!  What 

we do best is stay in for the long 

term and help through projects 

and donations once the needs 

are determined.  I promised all 

Rotarians from Fort McMurray 

that Rotary International will be 

there to help them as long as it 

takes to get them going 

again.  That is where we need 

your support.  If you are plan-

ning to make a cash donation 

please do so through the Rotary 

District 5370 Charitable Foun-

dation “Fort McMurray Fire Re-

lief Fund”.  Donations are eligi-

ble for a Canadian tax-

deductible receipt and will be 

disbursed in accordance with 

the wishes of an advisory com-

mittee made up of Fort McMur-

ray residents (including Rotari-

ans).  

The Rotary District 5370 Chari-

table Foundation has established 

the “Fort McMurray Fire Relief 

Fund” to assist in the rebuilding of 

that city following this tragic fire.   

The Charitable Foundation is 

You Can Help Our Friends in Fort McMurray 

For more go to: http://portal.clubrunner.ca/50077/Stories/fort-mcmurray-fire-

relief#sthash.Jr3hEtji.dpuf 

SEE, “FIRE RELIEF,” PAGE 13.. 
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MORE HAMLIN/INTERACT NEWS” PAGE SEVEN... 

Rotary Club of Hamlin 
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Rotary Club of  Hamlin 

Interact Club of Western Wayne Projects  
 
Partnering with Threads of Hope, 
thread bracelets produced in the 
Philippines were sold during 
three lunch periods. Proceeds of 
approximately $500 was raised 
and sent back to the Philippines 
to help with financial aid. 
 

Members volunteered to ring the Salvation Army bells at Christmas. For the Red Cross Blood Drive at the high 
school, the club aided with initial paperwork, escorting donors for safety afterwards, including providing a 
snack to all before heading back to class. They are currently collecting soda tabs for recycling to benefit the 
Ronald McDonald House in Scranton.  

 
Their newest project is 

“PROJECT LINUS”. The 

club purchase fleece fabric 

and are making them into 

blankets. These blankets are 

sent to local hospitals, shel-

ters, police stations and so-

cial service offices.  
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Captain/Name:  
Address  

Phone:  

Email:  

Player 2:  

Phone/Email:  

Player 3:  

Phone/Email:  

Player 4:  

Phone/Email:  

Amount Enclosed: $ $90 per 
golfer  
Please return this registration form 
with a check made payable to:  

Rotary Club of Trail  
c/o Ray’s Supermarkets Corp 
Office  
720 S. Keyser Avenue  
Taylor, PA 18517  

 
—Contact Ray at 570-885-1073  
if you’d like to donate money or 
a prize of just come for dinner at 
$35 a person.— 
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Four Years of Sipping & Smoking 
On May 22, the North Scranton Rotary hosted our 4th annual Wine and 

Cigar Tasting event at Maiolatesi’s Winery.  We had a great turnout and 

are very appreciative of the support from our fellow District 7410 Rotari-

ans!  A portion of the proceeds raised will go towards our annual Diction-

ary Project. 

Rotary Club of North Scranton 

Dominic Jacobino, Bob Angeloni, Nikki Wagner, and Steve Solfanelli seem 

pleased with another successful Wine and Cigar Tasting event. 

North Scranton Rotarians Dave Guskey, Joe Loughman and Bob Angeloni tak-

ing tickets and handing out the cigars.  

Fishing  Derby 

Draws Crowd 

On May 7th, the North 

Scranton Rotary held their 

annual Fishing Derby at 

South Abington Park.   

Fishing was only part of the 

fun at South Abington Park. 

SEE, “FISHING,” PAGE 11. 
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Banner Exchange 

Please join us on Sunday, June 26, 2016 

from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. 

at the Historic Tripp House 

1101 N. Main Avenue, Scranton. 

 

This event will be hosted by the 

North Scranton Club. 

 

Light fare will be served at no cost. 

Cash bar. 

 

Please RSVP to: Terry Beilman 

at: t.beilman@pennsecurity.co 

by June 18, 2016. 

 

We look forward to seeing everyone there.  

Come and enjoy this wonderful tradition.                    
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Pete Fornes busy grilling hot dogs for the 

kids after they fish.  

FISHING… 

CONTINUES FROM 9. 

 

This event is free to 

the public.  We stocked 

the creek at 11:00AM 

then the kids were 

ready to fish!   

Each participant re-

ceived a trophy and a 

gift card.  Fish were 

caught, hot dogs were 

eaten and it was a fun 

day for Rotarians and 

their young guests..  

NEWSFLASH:   THERE IS A SUBSTAN-

TIALLY REDUCED REGISTRATION 

RATE FOR THE 2017 INTERNATIONAL 

CONVENTION IN ATLANTA AVAILA-

BLE  BUT IT'S ONLY AVAILABLE IF 

YOU REGISTER BETWEEN MAY 28, 

2016 AND JUNE 6, 2016....  THE RATE 

IS $265. PER ROTARIAN....  IN HONOR 

OF ARCH KLUMP AND THE 100 ANNI-

VERSARY OF THE ROTARY FOUNDA-

TION....   ON JUNE 7TH -  THE RATE 

GOES TO $340.   SO REGISTER EARLY 

FOR THE ATLANTA CONVENTION JUN 

10-14, 2017!!!    WE ARE HOPING TO 

TOP 100 DISTRICT 7410 MEMBERS 

GOING...  SO REGISTER AND JOIN US 

FOR AN OUTSTANDING EVENT YOU 

WILL NEVER FORGET. 

—DGE MARCIA  LOUGHMAN 



The  Rotary Club of  Hazleton 

Hazleton Rotarians Award Three Scholarships 
The Rotary Club of Hazleton is proud 

to announce that Kyra Schell, Hazleton 

Area Academy of Sciences, and Bren-

dan Drusda and Sarah Moyer, MMI Pre-

paratory School, have been selected as 

the recipients of the club’s Annual 

Scholarship Award.   

The scholarship awarded to each 

student will have a total value of four 

thousand ($4,000) to be disbursed 

$1,000 per year for a maximum of four 

years.    

Sarah is the daughter of Susan and 

Robert Moyer and hopes to obtain a 

Bachelor of Science degree in Chemis-

try at Elizabethtown College. 

 The daughter of Mary and Duane 

Schell, Kyra resides in Drums and has 

been attending schools in the Hazleton 

Area School District since kindergarten.  

She has been employed at Olympia 

Sports Hazleton since August 2014. 

She will major in Chemical Engineering 

at Villanova University. 

Brendan, son of Linda and Jeffrey 

Drusda intends to obtain a Bachelor’s 

Degree in Computer Science at the Uni-

versity of Pittsburgh.  He has been an 

employee of 7th Level Technologies for 

1 ½ years. 

Brendan, Sarah and Kyra will be 

guest speakers of the Hazleton Rotary 

Club meeting on Wednesday, June 29. 

 

Sarah Moyer Brendan Drusda Kyra Schell 

The Sayre Rotary Club has an-

nounced the winners of this year’s 

Rotary essay contest from Sayre 

High School and honored them re-

cently at their weekly luncheon.   

The 1st place winner was Anna 

Moliski, the 2nd place winner was 

Adrianna Romano and the 3rd place 

winner was Zach Hatch.  Each of 

the winners read their essays to the 

Rotary Club members and were 

presented with their monetary priz-

es after enjoying lunch at the Rail 

House Restaurant in Waverly, NY.  

This year’s theme which was open 

to 11th grade students was “Write an 

essay describing a time when you col-

laborated with others to do something 

good, to help someone, or to make an 

improvement.  Be sure to explain how 

the experience resulted in your ability 

to accomplish more than if you had 

worked alone “  

Mike Frantz of the Sayre High 

School has been instrumental in 

organizing this essay contest this 

year and for many years in the past 

and the Sayre Rotary Club would 

like to express their gratitude.  

 Anyone interesting in learning 

more about Rotary is welcome to 

attend the weekly luncheon held 

every Tuesday at 12:10 pm at the 

Rail House Restaurant in Waverly, 

NY or “like us” on Face Book. 

Sayre High Essay Winners Honored 

The winners of this year’s essay contest were 

honored at the Sayre Rotary Club’s luncheon.  Left 

to right are Sayre Rotary President, Nancy Brittain, 

Zach Hatch, Anna Moliski and Adrianna Romano.   
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now ready to accept donations, 

for which tax receipts will be is-

sued.  The Foundation will rely on 

an independent committee of Fort 

McMurray stakeholders (including 

the Rotary clubs and the municipal-

ity) for advice on disbursal of the 

funds.  

 Donations may be from individ-

uals or corporations.  Rotary clubs 

may wish to facilitate this process 

by collecting donations, and then 

forwarding either the individual 

cheques or a cheque drawn on the 

club’s account for the total amount, 

along with a list of the donors and 

their addresses and postal codes. 

 Please make checks payable 

to:  "Rotary District 5370 Charitable 

Foundation" and forward to: 

 Rotary District 5370 Charitable 

Foundation 

c/o Rotary District 5370 Office 

16030 – 104 Ave.. NW 

Edmonton AB    T5P 0S3 

 Please annotate cheques 

“Fort McMurray Fire Relief 

Fund” 

If you wish to make a donation 

using a charge card, you may do 

so using ATB Cares.  ATB match-

es donations with an additional 

15%.  Here’s the link: https://

atbcares.com/bcart/add/cause/124-

889886024RR0001 

 

FIRE RELIEF… 

CONTINUES FROM PAGE 3. 

Rotary Club of Dallas 

College-Bound Students Awarded Book Scholarships 

Several area high school stu-

dents, who will be college bound 

this fall, were recently presented 

with checks for $500 each to 

help offset their expenses for 

books during their first semester 

on campus.  The Rotary Club of 

Dallas has awarded more than 

$100,000 in scholarships since 

the inception of the program. 

 For more than 50 years it 

has been an honor and a privi-

lege for the Rotary Club of Dal-

las, an all-volunteer community 

service organization, to share in 

the dreams of our best and 

brightest young people from Dal-

las, Lake Lehman and North-

west Area School Dis-

tricts.  They received their schol-

arships at a recent dinner held in 

their honor at the Irem Country 

Club in Dallas with their families 

in attendance. 

Seated from left are Marlena Ostrowski, Dallas; Corey Weaver, Lake-Lehman; 

Maggie Dow, Northwest; David Oley, Dallas; Vincent Pavill IV, Northwest.  Jenny 

Lewis from Lake-Lehman was unable to attend.  Standing: Rotarian Janice Horn, 

book scholarship committee member; Dallas Rotary Club President Jason Jol-

ley;  Rotarian John Doerfler, book scholarship committee chairperson. 
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Rotary Club of  the Abingtons 

Rotary Club Assists Community Center 

The Rotary Club of Dallas 

Rotary Club of the Abing-

tons was pleased to present 

representatives of The 

Gathering Place with a 

check for $1,000 recently. 

The Gathering Place is a 

new community center that 

celebrates inclusive partner-

ships, creativity, education 

and the arts in Clarks Sum-

mit and the Abingtons. The 

organization is transforming 

the first floor of the former 

Clarks Summit firehouse 

into its new home. This will 

become the main location 

for the Abington Area Com-

munity Classroom's popular 

sessions, and a venue for 

local artists and community 

groups to learn, create, and 

share their talents and 

Pictured are (from left) Mary Ann Nichols, Gathering Place; John Regula, Rotary 

President; Dori Waters, Gathering Place, and Eileen Christian, Rotary member. 

knowledge in a welcoming, caring 

community. The new space will fea-

ture an art studio, kitchen, class-

rooms, and an open area that can 

accommodate small events, exhibits, 

and theatrical productions.  

Rotarians Donate Money 
For School Playground   

Members of the Lehman-Jackson 

Elementary PTA recently received a 

generous donation from the Rotary Club 

of Dallas to help purchase 

and install state-of-the-art playground 

equipment for children in the first 

through six grades in order to increase 

their activity and enhance their overall 

physical health.   

This donation is one of many that the 

Dallas Rotary Club makes to groups in 

our community who represent programs 

to enrich the lives of children.  In photo 

are (from left) Club President Jason Jol-

ley, and PTA members Liz Morgan and 

Christin Snyder.  
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Sayre Rotary Club Welcomes New Member 
The Sayre Rotary Club is pleased to welcome their new 

member, Justin DeVine.  Justin is from Waverly and is the 

owner of his own IT consulting business and is also the Manag-

er of Information Technology at C&T Enterprises. 

He studied Information Technology at Corning Community 

College and has certifications in the field for Network Engineer-

ing to Network Security.  He is also past president of the PA & 

NJ I.T. Sectional for electrical coops, active Freemason, current 

Master of Chemung Valley-Waverly Lodge #350, and is very 

active volunteering around the community. Shown with Justin 

is the club’s current president, Nancy Brittain and their special 

guest, District Governor Barbara Belon, who assisted in the 

induction ceremony for Justin.  The Sayre Rotary Club meets 

every Tuesday at the Rail House Restaurant in Waverly, NY.  

Anyone interested in learning more about Rotary can visit 

www.rotary.org  come to a meeting or Like us on Facebook  

http://www.rotary.org
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New Rotarians District 7410 — 2016 Club Data 

Club 
Total 

Mem. 

New 

Mem. 
Attend. % 

Abingtons 64     

Athens 15     

Blakeslee 11   70.45% 

Dallas 44   63.00% 

Dunmore 17     

Forest City Area 12   72.90% 

Freeland 10     

Hamlin 33     

Hawley 21   67.00% 

Hazleton 90   24.48% 

Honesdale 38   49.00% 

Jim Thorpe 24     

Kingston 19   70.00% 

Lehighton 11 1   

Mid-Valley   5   60.00% 

Milford-Matamoras 24     

Montrose 23   80.00% 

Mountaintop 18     

Mt. Pocono 16     

New Milford 16     

Newfoundland 41   74.29% 

North Pocono 19     

North Scranton 25   88.00% 

Pittston 16   0.00% 

Plains 21     

Plymouth 22     

Pocono Mountains  21   60.00% 

Sayre 18   76.00% 

Scranton 38     

Slate Belt Rotary 25   50.00% 

Smithfields   22   53.00% 

Stroudsburgs 101   66.56% 

Towanda 14     

Trail   15   51.00% 

Troy 25     

Tunkhannock 69     

Weatherly 9     

Wellsboro 44     

West End 18     

Wilkes-Barre 30     

Winola 13     

Wyalusing Area 27   33.00% 

Wyoming 20   53.00% 

Lehighton Cristi Marchetti 

Flag Day— June 14 
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